



Village of Bloomfield Planning Board Meeting of November 10, 2016 at 6:00 p.m.


Present were board members Kenneth Martin, Nikki Every, Estelle Hall, and Sharol Nixon. 
Board member Tom Kugris arrived later at 6:30 p.m.

In attendance for the public were Bill and Jean Burlingame, Elijah and Seth Largan.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was held in order to review and approve a Parcel line adjustment for the Burlingame’s property located in the Village of Bloomfield at 53 East Main Street for the purpose of dividing a 5 acre parcel back to its original separate parcels consisting of 2 and 3 acres.

After reviewing the application Chairman Ken Martin motioned to approve the parcel division followed by an unanimous decision by all board members. Chairman Ken Martin then signed the SEQR to be submitted to Ontario County Real Property by the Village Clerk.

Chairman Martin then raised the issue of having an alternate Chairman in case he was unable to attend any future meetings. Board member Nikki Every volunteered for the position. It was motioned by Ken Martin and seconded by board member Sharol Nixon.

Elijah Largan was there to assist Seth Largan in obtaining his Eagle Scout badge for community involvement. 

Chairman Martin motioned going forward to meet only when there was something on the agenda. The decision was carried unanimously by the board.

Adjournment:  A motion by Chairman Martin to adjourn the meeting  was unanimously carried by the board. The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,



Belinda Campagno, Deputy Clerk




